	Minute of Meeting of Colintraive and Glendaruel Development Trust Board

Monday 2nd April 2012; 18.00; Colintraive Hall



	Present:
	Charles Dixon-Spain (CDS); John Sutton (JS); Jim McLuckie (JMcL); Colin Boyd (CB); Sandra Wilson (SW); Alex McNaughton (AMcN); Danuta Steedman(DS); John McEwan (JMcE)

	

	In attendance:
	Rhona Sutherland (RS); Sara McLean (SM)
	

	Apologies:
	Sadie Dixon-Spain (CDS) ; Donald Walker (DW) 
	

	Previous minutes:
	Minute of the Board Meeting held 4 March 2012 was proposed by JMcE and seconded by DS. 
	

	Matters Arising:
	Accounts
Current balance was £6588. Electronic payments were authorised by CDS. 
	

	
	Office Costs

Glendaruel Hall Committee would be approached by RS regarding the office decision made at the last meeting. CDS raised the issue of an alternative internet provider (Walkin Wi Fi), which he considered good value. It was decided that this should be investigated further. RS to check end dates of current BT contracts.
	RS



	
	Kilmodan School

No further progress.
	

	
	Glendaruel Hub/Hotel/Village Hall
Whole community consultation still to be arranged. 
There has been no movement on the Glendaruel hotel.
RS to meet Glen Hall Committee on 05.04.12 to assist with funding application for Hall improvements.
	RS

	
	Colintraive Path/Shop/ Parking 
JS was thanked for his report on the seminar he had attended on behalf of the trust and he presented a summary of what he had learned about a cooperative rural shop business in highland Perthshire. CDS suggested that the business plan for the shop project should include both cooperative and lease options.   The recently announced Coastal Communities Fund is considered to be appropriate for the shop project and will be pursued, although the deadline of end April is tight.   It was agreed both courses of action be  pursued.
RS reported that Lorna Spencer of CMAL had no problems with the footpath/parking proposals but would prefer that the council leased or sub-leased rather than the DT. AMcN was concerned about both planning permission and funding for the project. RS emphasised the importance of the parking proposals to the shop project. RS to pursue the plans with the CC.

	RS

	
	Scottish Community Land Conference
RS and CDS travelled to Mull to attend this event which proved extremely useful in learning about the experiences of other groups. An account of these experiences has been published in book format and will be circulated around the board members (SW first recipient). RS and CDS reported on the Scottish Land Fund (to which we have lodged an expression of interest re funding for the Forest), the Crown Estates consultation and a crofting seminar. The NW Mull group provided an excellent model for woodland crofts which will be of benefit to our woodland croft planning. 
	

	
	Stronafian Forest  
Board members were asked that comments on the lengthy business plan should be submitted to RS or CDS as soon as possible.
Three legal firms with experience of woodland acquisition had been approached for a quote and had responded with widely varying costs. RS to circulate these to board members by e-mail in order to select the most appropriate.
The wind farm discussions continue.
	RS

	
	Climate Challenge Fund
Sara McLean had been appointed to the CCF post which had commenced 02.04.12 on a freelance basis for 18 months, line-managed by JMcL.   The board agreed that a project working group should be created, comprising SDS, JMcL, SMcL plus the volunteers (to be recruited). A CCF event would be held on the evening of 02.05.12 to recruit volunteers and involve the community. A press release would also be prepared.
	SMcL

	
	Boundary Change

The letter circulated to board members for approval would be sent to appropriate post codes and a resolution to include this extension of the CGDT area proposed for  the AGM.
	

	
	Cowal Way
The CWC wished to function as part of the DT but the funding secured by the CWC must be ring-fenced on transfer to the DT. The CWC was formerly a sub-group of the community council; RS would therefore seek formal approval from the CC for the transfer of the CWC from the CC to the DT, although JMcL reported this had already been agreed informally with the CC chair.
	RS

	
	 AGM
CDS was concerned that we need to ensure continuity of vision in the next three important years and that we therefore need to consider recruitment and rotation of board members carefully. A request for new board members would be formulated at the next meeting; this would include an outline of essential/desirable skills and would be circulated to all members in order to be as inclusive as possible. The provisional date for the AGM was 24.06.12 at 14.00.
	

	
	Housing
RS reported that there had been no adverse comments to the draft response prepared by JS; RS will therefore submit it
	RS

	
	Hydro
Postponed until next meeting.


	

	
	AOCB  
1. JS to attend a seminar on Alternative Ways to Finance your Business on Wednesday 4th April.

2. CDS reported on a wind farm proposal for Kilbridemore; a meeting to discuss this would be held in Glendaruel later in April.


	

	
	 Future Meetings:

To be arranged.


	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	ADOPTION:    
	Proposed:
 

                             
	

	
	Seconded:

	

	
	SIGNED:  
       
	

	
	Chairman:
 

 
	

	
	DATE:       

	


